DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE

Cornet Bay Marina MTCA Cleanup Project

Description of propesal: This proposal includes cleanup actions to be conducted by the Washington State
Department of Ecology under a Consent Decree with Mr. Milton Woods. The proposed cleanup actions
include:

o Installation of a New Sheet Pile and Demolition of the Existing Bulkhead

A new steel sheet pile bulkhead will be installed in front of the existing bulkhead waterward to
ensure that all the contaminated soil in the vicinity of the existing bulkhead can be safely
excavated. The existing timber bulkhead will be cut off at the mudline or deeper, depending on the
depth of excavation.

e Upland Excavation

This will involve excavation of all petroleum contaminated soil to the maximum extent practicable
from the upland area and off-site disposal. The excavation will be backfilled using clean fill
material. Construction dewatering water and stormwater will be collected and treated on-site and
discharged to Cornet Bay under a NPDES permit. Confirmation sampling will be conducted to
demonstrate compliance with cleanup levels.

Proponent: Toxic Cleanup Program, Washington State Department of Ecology

Location of proposal, including street address, if any: The proposal is located at the intersection of Cornet
Bay Road and Canyon Road. The address of the site is 200 Cornet Bay Road, Oak Harbor, WA.

Lead agency: Washington State Department of Ecology

The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse impact

- on the environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030 2)(c).
This decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist and other information on file

with the lead agency. This information is available to the public on request.

This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this proposal for 30 days from
the date of issuance. Comments must be submitted by August 25, 2013. ‘

Responsible official: Robert W. Warren :

Position/title: Section Manager, Toxics Cleanup Program, Northwest Regional Office, Washington State
Department of Ecology

Phone: (425) 649-7054

Address: 3190 160th Avenue S.E., Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452

Date: July 26, 2013 ,




